Wood Fold Primary School Newsletter - 26th May 2023





 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\sim}$

☆

☆

Coronation Fingerprint Portrait

On the 4th May when we celebrated the Coronation, every child in school was asked to contribute to this magnificent fingerprint portrait of King Charles which will be proudly displayed near Mrs Gough's Office for all to see!

School trips

We have had a fantastic couple of weeks where lots of our children have enjoyed going out on their school trips and have been a credit to Wood Fold with their good behaviour and manners; we have more visits to look forward to after the half term break!

Medicines

A reminder that we are unable to administer medicine, paracetamol or eye drops in school unless it is doctor prescribed **and** is also required 4 or more times daily.

Preparation for each School Day

Each morning, please remind your child to prepare for the school day ahead by bringing with them all the things they will need, such as water bottles, PE kits and musical instruments. Thank you.

A reminder that each morning the doors open at 8.45am and for health and safety reasons, you should stay with your child until this time.

Please can we also remind parents, carers and children not to walk across the car park but please use the pavement and pathways instead.



Sunny weather

A reminder that all children including Fledglings should bring in a sun hat (with their name in) and also please remember to apply all day protection sun cream before they come to school/nursery.

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

☆

Fledglings Nursery

Top tips for talking

Give your child at least 10 seconds (up to 30 seconds for children exposed to more than one language at home) to respond to a question; your child will need 'thinking time'.

Class Attendance

The winners of this week's class attendance reward are Y2M with 97.4% & Y5D with 99%.

Community Information Wigan Youth Zone

Wigan Youth Zone is celebrating its 10th anniversary with a Free Family Fun Day on Saturday 10th June 11.00 am – 3.00 pm which you may be interested in. The day incudes live music, games, food, inflatables, face paints, sports, climbing, arts and crafts and more! Call 01942 612061 for more information.

Upcoming Reminders

Friday 26th May – Final date for Y5 parents to pay deposit for next year's Y6 residential trip

Friday 26th May – Break up for half term holiday

Monday 5th June – Return to school **Thursday 8th June** – Y6 Trip to Quarry Bank Mill

Friday 9th June - Y5 Anderton Centre trip

School dinners – we will be on Week 1 when we return after the half term break (the menu is available to view on our website). Have an enjoyable holiday!

Designated Safeguarding Lead - Mrs Michael. Deputy Safeguarding Lead - Mrs Gough & Mrs Taylor.